
ST. FRANCIS SCHOOL 
REACHING OUT TO THE PEOPLE IN JETTIHUNDI VILLAGE 
                                                           Wednesday, 13 May 2020

Dear Parents and Students, 

Greetings to all of you! We are living in a strange historic time with the outbreak of Corona 
Virus pandemic that has caused suffering to humanity all over the world. The Corona 
Virus has become a major menace to life and has created a real economic crisis life 
situation. All business / professional/other activities (other than essential ones) have 
ceased to function as a preventative measure to fight against Covid-19. This has created 
huge financial crisis across the globe. 

We consider it our responsibility to stand with the Government and those affected by 
the prevailing situation. St. Francis School on its part has tried to reach out to do 
some humanitarian work by providing ration kits to nearly 300 families in the 
neighbourhood of our Jettihundi Village. St. Francis Group of Institutions all over the 
country have been doing similar charitable works in collaboration with local 
governments.



What St. Francis School has done for the families in Jettihundi is like a drop of water in 
the ocean and it is nothing compared to the adversities they encounter in their day 
today life. We are happy that the Government is reaching out to people, supplying 
ration rice especially in rural areas. We are also facing lack of fund to reach out to 
people though we wanted to extend our helping hand to many needy people around 
us.  
The voluntary contribution of Ms. Joyita Bhatt to Mission SFS of our School helped us 
to reach out to another fifty families in need. I am sure many of you will be doing 
similar charitable activities in your own localities during this period of crisis and 
adversities. The Lord bless us!  
Bro. Sanil Tharayil 
Principal 


